December 2018

Beloved Brothers,

We rejoice to be able to write to you again and to wish you a Merry Christmas and a prosperous New Year, together with all
your relatives and brothers in the faith.

Indeed, it has been amazing how quickly this year has passed. Sometimes, being so busy in the Lord’s work, we do not
realize how quickly time passes. We thank God for giving us the opportunity and the necessary strength to be able to maintain
ourselves on the mission field, producing the fruits of salvation and consolation in the lives of the saints.

We just celebrated our anniversary month. By the grace of God, our church celebrated its 17t anniversary! The church
members were very happy to see and remember how the church started and how we have stayed through the years. We
made a great emphasis to bring visitors throughout the month of November. God blessed us with many people who
visited. Several were saved in the temple, not counting the 94 who received Christ during our soul-winning time
every week. Six were baptized, and others who have not been baptized, we are praying and encouraging them to
obey the Lord in this step of faith.

In this year that is about to end, the Lord has also allowed us to grow in the missions area. Our church could add other
missionaries who are starting other churches. Our goal is to grow every year in our vision of being an exemplary church for
God's glory and the salvation of the lost. | would like to ask you to pray for our Missions Conference, “Missions Through
the Local Church,” emphasizing the need for the church leaders of our churches in the Hispanic world to teach our
people to invest in missions. Last year, more than 70 pastors and workers attended this conference. Without your

spiritual support, this would be impossible to do, so thank you for investing in us. We are aware of your sacrifice in

giving so that the Gospel continues to be preached to the uttermost part of the world.

We remind you to help us pray for the Lord to supply us with the money to buy a van for the routes we have. We had to get rid
of the other van we had due to mechanical failures. We urgently need US$6,000.00 to buy a van to transport the families that
attend our church each week on the bus routes.

Prayer Requests:

1. The new believers

2. Our Missions Conference, "Missions Through the Local Church"
3. Ourhealth

4. Our need for US$6,000.00 to buy a van for the routes

Because Jesus Christ lives,

Undres R. & Dora Umoros
Andrés R. and Dora Amoros

Your Missionaries in the Dominican Republic
Philippians 1:6

“For | am not ashamed of the gospel of Christ: for it is the power of God unto salvation to every one that believeth to
the Jew first, and also to the Greek." Romans I:16
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